Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Department of Transportation, District 2 announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: September 15, 2016, 4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.
PLACE: Lannie Road Baptist Church, 5998 Lannie Road, Jacksonville, FL 32218
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This hearing is being held to afford interested persons the opportunity to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, social, economic and environmental effects of Financial Project ID: 428455-1, otherwise known as Jacksonville National Cemetery Access Road in Jacksonville, Florida. The Florida Department of Transportation is conducting a Project Development & Environment (PD&E) Study for a proposed new roadway connecting the Jacksonville International Airport, Interstate 95 area and the Jacksonville National Cemetery. The purpose of the project is to improve access to the cemetery and to provide relief for traffic congestion caused by funeral processions on Lannie Road. The proposed recommended alternative will connect the existing I-95/Pecan Park Road Interchange to the Lannie Road/Ethel Road Intersection (near the entrance to the Jacksonville National Cemetery).
Public participation is sought without regard to race, color, religion, sex, age, national origin, disability or family status.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. Bill Henderson, District Planning and Environmental Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District 2, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, MS 2007, Lake City, Florida 32025-5874.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Bill Henderson, District Planning and Environmental Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District 2, 1109 S. Marion Avenue, MS 2007, Lake City, Florida 32025-5874. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
